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apprenticeship completion (65%). This section of the paper also presented the current predicted QAR completion 
rates for 2019/20. 

• Predicted overall achievement for 19/20 was currently 80.3%, well above the ESFA threshold (63%) and our KPI 
(65%). (There were however apprenticeships courses where the completion rates were at risk of falling below the 
threshold of 63%, and also uncertainty on how Covid19 would impact on completion rates.) 

• Sections 5 and 6 of the paper informed governors of recently approved changes to strengthen the strategic oversight 
of apprenticeship recruitment and performance through an apprenticeship strategy group and provided a summary 
of current key actions. 

 
Members and attendees commented as follows: 

NONE 
 
The committee agreed to refer this report to the Board of Governors for noting. 

156 The Director of Academic and Strategic Planning gave a presentation and verbal update on the current position with 
League table performance, noting that the detailed data on the Complete University Guide (CUG) had only been 
released that morning. The following key points were noted: 
 
• Staffordshire University had dropped by 17 places in the CUG, which was using last year’s NSS results. 
• Publication of the Guardian University Guide had been postponed to around September, when it was aiming to 

publish using this year’s NSS results (which would come out in July) and Graduate Outcomes data, which had 
previously seen a low response rate. (The CUG was still using DLHE results from 2016-17.) 

• Research profile was amongst the other metrics used by the CUG. 
 
Members and attendees commented as follows: 

• Doug Rouxel asked about the potential impact on league table performance of moving to blended delivery longer-
term. Simone Clarke highlighted that small movement in heavily-weighted metrics such as NSS and student: staff 
ratios (SSRs) – two areas previously flagged a potentially high-risk - could have a dramatic effect on positioning. It 
was noted that Graduate Outcomes data was expected on 23 June. 

It was agreed that this would be referred to the Board of governors for noting. 

157 The committee received and discussed a Research and Innovation Update SP/09/08, presented by the Deputy Vice 
Chancellor. The following main points were noted: 

• The report outlined actions which had been taken in respect of the implementation of the University’s Research, 
Innovation and Impact Strategy, with a particular focus on improving the research environment, preparing for 
REF2021, research funding and bidding activity, understanding and implementing best practice in research and 
enterprise support, and growing the University’s research income (which was a crucial area). 

• It also gave an overview of current progress against the research-related KPIs. 
 
Members and attendees commented as follows: 

NONE 

158 The committee received and discussed a Multi-Academy Trust Update SP/09/09, presented by the Deputy Vice 
Chancellor. The following main points were noted: 
 
• The Chief Executive Officer of Staffordshire University Academies Trust (SUAT) had been providing regular updates 

to the University regarding the Trust’s approach to dealing with the Covid-19 pandemic. SUAT had provided guidance, 
advice and support to all schools within the Trust but all Academy Principals had been empowered to make decisions 
at the local level due to their knowledge of the logistics relevant to their school.  

• SUAT academies had remained open for the children of key workers and had admitted additional year groups 
(Reception, Year 1 and Year 6) from 1 June. SUAT was supporting them all with relevant logistical support and advice 
in relation to Health and Safety. 

• To address inevitable concerns from staff, parents and pupils regarding the return of the additional years in June, 
SUAT was providing support in relation to emotional health and wellbeing.   

• To provide an example of the arrangements each School is putting in place, a letter sent to parents/carers by one 
of the schools was attached as Appendix A and a short video produced by another MAT school also linked to. 

 
Members and attendees commented as follows: 

• The committee commended the approach taken by the trust during the current pandemic. 






